
ExQ2 

Reply to written questions & request for information 

From Helen Pentelow/WEP Fabrications Ltd 

REF NO MY REPLY 
TT.2.8 MVV have never contacted my business or any other business on Algores Way re 

the outline CTMP, in fact this is the first I have ever heard about it.  We have NOT 
been contacted, we have NOT approved anything and we have NOT been given the 
opportunity to change anything.   MVV need to prove that they have discussed and 
agreed this with all businesses – I can confirm they haven’t. 

CA.2.6 The applicant has engaged with only 2 out of the 70+ businesses on Algores Way 
and Europa Way – one being Mr Benton from TVS Group and one being Oliver 
Mackle.  It is important to note that conversations with these two companies took 
place only because they contacted MVV.  MVV have NOT at any point made contact 
with any of the businesses on Algores Way and has not engaged with any other 
businesses on any matters relating to the incinerator.  At the recent meeting in April 
2023 with the businesses at the Boathouse regarding compulsory purchase of 
Algores Way, Mr Carey offered to meet with businesses after the meeting had 
finished so this was not recorded. He came up to a few of us and offered to meet.  
This was the first time this had ever been suggested.  We are currently arranging a 
meeting in Wisbech which hopefully will take place on 29/6/23.  I would like to 
mention that Mr Carey offered to meet with businesses, and later asked if he could 
bring 2 members of his team.  I have suggested that this may not be possible due to 
space limitations as it is more important that there is space for businesses and not 
Mr Carey’s team! 

CA.2.5 The letter which MVV say they sent on 10 Feb 2023 was only prompted by them being 
contacted by Mr Benton at TVS Group with queries he had about potential 
compulsory purchase of Algores Way.  It is obvious that a letter would not have been 
sent if MVV  hadn’t been contacted. Prior to 10 Feb 2023 there were absolutely no 
letters sent to any business on Algores Way or Europa Way since the application 
started. As previously stated at the Boathouse meeting,  letters were also not 
received on 22 March.  MVV can quite easily state they sent them without any proof 
they were sent because they think this will satisfy the Planning Inspector.  I will 
reiterate again most businesses on Algores Way & Europa Way have not received any 
letters, in fact I know of only 2 that did. 
 

  
  

 


